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PRINCIPAL 

 
We have just had a very successful visit from our sister school in Sukagawa.  Our school 
hosted 29 students and 2 teachers.  Many thanks to the families who provided a 
welcoming and positive visit for these students.  Particular thanks to Ron Brown and 
Jenny Hall for organising and co-ordinating that visit.  A reminder that Maitland 
Grossmann High is planning to take a contingent of students to Japan in a return visit 
during 2017.  If you have any enquiries, please contact me or Mr Brown for information. 
 
Year 12 are about to commence their Trial Higher School Certificate and will be spending 
the remainder of the term consolidating their studies to optimise their results.  This is a 
very important time for students to work closely with their teachers to ensure the best 
possible outcomes.  Parents seeking assistance and support please do not hesitate to 
contact the school. 
 
The school celebrated Education Week 2016 with great enthusiasm, as increasing 
numbers of students are putting in that extra effort and earning STAR (Students That 
Are Recognised) awards, in the areas of personal best, cultural, sporting, social and/or 
academic pursuits.  To date this year students have received 2429 awards. 
 
Students and parents are reminded that school sport is a mandatory requirement for all 
students in NSW public schools.  In line with the national requirement to increase 
student fitness and reduce obesity, we are looking to ensure all students have access to 
quality physical activities and education.  Please ensure that your child has regular 
attendance at sport.  Please note that students are no longer able to sell 
chocolates, sweets or doughnuts through the school as fundraisers. 
 
Additionally, our School Canteen continues to provide a wide variety of very healthy hot 
and cold foods for students and staff, daily.  Our canteen runs on the goodwill of 
volunteers.  If you have any time to spare please give a thought to helping out, if only 
once a month.  Please ring Lisa on 49335792. 
 
I remind all graduating students and those moving from Maitland Grossmann at the end 
of Years 11 and 12 that we have celebratory functions.  All functions which are organised 
through the school require the highest standards and no consumption of alcohol.  There 
is NO Year 10 Formal as all students are required to attend school until they are 17 and 
to fulfil the requirements of a ROSA (Record of Secondary Achievement) which they 
receive when they leave school, if they do not proceed to the Higher School Certificate. 
 
Dr Di Soltau 
Principal 
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CURRENT SPONSORS 

 
WESTPAC BANK (Green Hills) 
Take out a loan and mention Maitland Grossmann High School.  The school will receive a monetary 
contribution from the Westpac Bank. 
 
ATHLETE’S FOOT (Green Hills & Charlestown) Become a Club Fit Member and the school will 
receive a monetary contribution from Athlete’s Foot. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PHOTOS 
 
Occasionally photographs are taken of individual students or classes at school.  
Please notify the school in writing if you do not want your student 
photographed. 
                                                                             
                                                                      

REMINDER TO PARENTS 
When parking/stopping outside the school please be mindful of the residents 
living in the area. Could you please ensure that there is adequate room for 
residents to enter and exit their premises at all times during the day.  
Thank you. 
 
 

VARIATION IN SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAY- TERM 3 
 
The date of the Term 3 School Development Day has been changed. It will be held on 
Friday, 16th September.  
  
The reason for the variation is to enable Maitland Grossmann High staff to engage in 
future focused and relevant professional development with our Local Management 
network of schools- including Maitland Public, East Maitland Public, Ashtonfield Public 
and Hunter Community School.  
 
We will participate in professional development sessions run by Simon Breakspear, an 
international presenter renowned for his practical insights on learning innovation and 
system reform. 
 
Please note this variation on your calendar and contact the school if you require any 
further information. 
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"As part of a Cultural Narrative Unit in English, Aboriginal student Brady Flaus harnessed 
the opportunity to share something that he is very passionate about, his Aboriginal 
Heritage.  Brady made his own Didgeridoo and brought it into class for a short 
interactive performance.  He had learnt to play and shared with Year 7 some Dreaming 
Stories, as well as the story about his People, the Worimi Tribe, and a story told through 
the Didgeridoo.  Congratulations to Brady on a wonderful and engaging performance." 
 

 

 
 

We continue to have a lot of unclaimed, lost property handed into 
the office.   If student’s names were on these items, it would 
ensure their return to the rightful owner.  Assistance in this matter 
would be greatly appreciated. 
 

 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 

MGHS UNIFORM SHOP OPENING TIMES 
TUESDAY: BETWEEN 8.00AM-12.00PM 
THURSDAY: BETWEEN 1.00PM-5.00PM 

 
CASH EFTPOS MASTERCARD VISA ACCEPTED AT 

UNIFORM SHOP 
ALSO AVAILABLE ONLINE SHOPPING (THROUGH 

SCHOOL WEB SITE) 
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Transition Events Term 3 & 4 

The following are a list of transition events for the next two terms: 
Short Transition Visits.     

Ashtonfield  15/8/16      10 – 11.30am 
Maitland Primary 18/8/16       11.45 – 12.45pm 

East Maitland  30/8/16 10 – 11.30am    
Other Primary Schools 

   15/9/16 noon – 1.15pm (NOTE DATE)       
 

Parent Orientation Evening 11TH OCTOBER in The Hall   5.30pm  
Parents of Year 7 2017 are invited to this evening. The night will be hosted by the 2017 
Year 7 Year Advisers Ms Alissa McEntyre and Mrs Abby Herrmann.  Parents will meet the 
Principal Dr Di Soltau, the Deputy Principal for Year 7 2017 Mrs Lois Wakem, the Head 
Teacher Welfare Mrs Lyne Matthews, as well as, Deputy Principals Mr Jim Heaney and Mr 
Neil Fara.  Faculty Head Teachers will also be present on the night.  Parents will have an 
opportunity to tour the school and develop an understanding of the culture and values of 
our school. 
 
Parents will also be able to purchase book packs prior and following formal proceedings. 

 

Year 6 into 7 Sports Day 3rd November at Maitland Park. Start time 9.15 
All Year 7 2017 are invited to participate in our Transition Sport Day.  Students will be 
arranged into teams and will participate in a number of different sports and fun 
activities.  This provides the students with another opportunity to mix with their 2017 
peers, make new friends and get to know some of the Year 10 leaders. 
 
Year 6 students should wear their school sport uniform, bring appropriate sun protection 
and food and drink required for the day.  The sports day will finish at 2.15pm. 
 
Any queries about the above events can be directed to Lyne Matthews 49342066. 
 

Extra Transition Visits 
If any Year 6 student is still feeling highly or unusually anxious about coming to high 
school, please call Lyne Matthews to discuss.  If required, another transition visit can be 
arranged.  Contact 49 342066. 
 

Orientation Day 6th December at Maitland Grossmann High School.   
Start time 9.15am (The Hall) 

All Year 7 2017 are invited to attend Orientation Day. Students will participate in a range 
of activities designed to help familiarise primary students with the organisation and 
workings of high school.  As well, provide a number of opportunities for students to get 
to know their peers from other primary schools. 
 
Extension Class Placement 
Maitland Grossmann High School is offering an Extension program to Year 7 students in 
2017.  The program will consist of separate classes: one designed for students who have  
demonstrated strong aptitude in English, the Humanities and CAPA, and another for 
those with a strong aptitude in Numeracy. 
The aim of the program is to extend your child’s skills through challenging and engaging 
learning.  
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Nomination letters have been sent to all Year 7 2017.  Students who are enrolled at 
Ashtonfield, East Maitland or Maitland Primary will sit the Extension Test at their primary 
school.  Students will be notified of dates and times.   

Students from other primary schools are invited and encouraged to apply.  The entry 
examinations will be held at Maitland Grossmann High School, on Thursday 13th October 
(Week 1 Term 4).  Students will be supervised by Lyne Matthews. 

 

MGHS Times for testing: 
       

Literacy Paper 1  11.30 – 12.00pm               Venue: G002                  

Literacy Paper 2  12.15 – 12.45pm               Venue: G002                 

Numeracy Paper  1.25 - 2. 00pm             Venue: G002 

 
Students should bring pens, snacks, drink and lunch (if staying for all papers).  The 
canteen will be available for students during breaks. 
  
All applications to apply for the Extension Class are to be submitted by Friday 
16th September. This can be via class teachers for students attending Ashtonfield, East 
Maitland or Maitland Primary Schools or to Lyne Matthews at Maitland Grossmann High 
School.   
Parents will be advised by letter if their child has or has not been accepted into the 
classes.  New enrolments will have the opportunity to also sit the tests.  Please contact 
Lyne Matthews to organise a mutually suitable time. 
 
 

NSW SCHOOL VACCINATION PROGRAM 2016 
 
School vaccination clinics continue into term 4        10th October 2016 
 

WHAT IF MY CHILD HAS MISSED A VACCINE 
 
If your child has missed any vaccinations, they will be offered any missed doses at the 
next clinic at their school.   
 

WHAT IF MY CHILD HAS NOT RECEIVED ALL HPV VACCINES BEFORE THE END 
OF 2016. 

 
Any year 7 student with missed doses of HPV vaccine can be caught up in 2017. 
 
Additionally – any year 8 student who commenced HPV vaccination while in year 7 
and are yet to finish all 3 doses of HPV (and who has not received any from their local 
doctor) can still receive these at the next clinic at their school. 
 
Don’t forget a Record of Vaccination is given to each student for each vaccination. 
Parents/guardians should ensure that this record is kept for future reference and should 
not assume that their child has been vaccinated if they do not receive this Record of 
Vaccination.   
 
Any questions, visit the NSW Ministry of Health website at: 
 
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/immunisation/Pages/schoolvaccination.aspx

http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/immunisation/Pages/schoolvaccination.aspx
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Green Team News 

Thanks to Education Sponsorship funding from Hunter Local Land Services, Year 7 attended a 
presentation by #take3forthesea co-founder Tim Silverwood, in the hall.  Tim is an avid surfer and 
environmentalist from the Central Coast with a deep passion for looking after and maintaining our 

waterways, in particular the oceans.  Tim's message was simple yet powerful as he spoke to students 
then carried out a workshop with 7W, brainstorming ways in which we can better manage waste and 

litter within our school. 

Caterina Poggi 
Landcare / Environmental Coordinator 

Maitland Grossmann High School 
(02) 49 34 2066 / (0418) 461 577 
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ANTI BULLYING 

 
Within the school community there is often some confusion about what behaviours can be considered 
as bullying.  Poor social skills and peer disagreements are often incorrectly labelled as bullying.  To 
clear up any confusion a description and explanation follow. 
 
Bullying is repeated (same child/group of children to same target), verbal, physical, social or 
psychological behaviour that is harmful and involves the misuse of power by an individual or group 
towards one or more persons.  Cyberbullying refers to repeated bullying through information and 
communication technologies.  

Bullying can involve humiliation, domination, intimidation, victimisation and all forms of harassment 
including that based on sex, race, disability, homosexuality or transgender.  

Bullying behaviour can be: 
• verbal e.g. name calling, teasing, abuse, putdowns, sarcasm, insults, threats 
• physical e.g. hitting, punching, kicking, scratching, tripping, spitting 
• social e.g. ignoring, excluding, ostracising, alienating, making inappropriate gestures 
• psychological e.g. spreading rumours, dirty looks, hiding or damaging possessions, malicious 

SMS and email messages, inappropriate use of camera phones. 
 
Conflict or fights between equals and single incidents are not defined as bullying.  Bullying behaviour is 
not: 
• children not getting along well 
• a situation of mutual conflict 
• single episodes of nastiness or random acts of aggression or intimidation. 
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/studentsupport/bullying/definition/ 
 
Students at our school are encouraged to report any form of bullying.  This can be done to any 
teacher.  They are asked to keep all evidence of bullying – this may include screen shots of unkind 
comments.  As well, we will ask students to provide reliable witnesses to the bullying incidents.  
Reported bullying incidents are investigated, however, not all will end in disciplinary action.  The 
reasons for this include: 

• disciplinary action has proved to be ineffective in research studies on reducing bullying in 
schools (Bullying Interventions in Schools – Six basic approaches Dr Ken Rigby ACER 
Press 2012 pp38-42). 

• both parties have been involved in the anti-social behaviour – this proves to be a very common 
outcome from a thorough investigation. 

• The witness cannot verify the allegations made – again this is a common outcome. 
 
Students who are proven to have repeatedly bullied and/or harassed other students will be managed in 
accordance with the DET Anti-Bullying Policy.  A link to this document can be found on the school’s 
webpage, MGHS Anti-Bullying Policy can be obtained by contacting Lynette Matthews (49342066 or 
lynette.matthews2@det.nsw.edu.au).  Also available on the school webpage (tab; Caring for Students) 
is information on how to report bullying and/or harassment, as well as, to download, an Anti-Bullying 
Report Form.  The form can be handed in to any teacher or posted in the Anti-Bullying Box which is 
located outside the Photocopy Room. 
 
Additional information can be found at: 

• https://www.ncab.org.au/bullying-advice/bullying-for-kids/ 
• https://www.ncab.org.au/bullying-advice/bullying-for-parents/ 
• https://kidshelpline.com.au/ 
• https://esafety.gov.au/ 
• http://www.bullyingnoway.gov.au/ 
• http://au.reachout.com/tough-times/bullying-abuse-and-violence 

 
 
 
 

https://www.ncab.org.au/bullying-advice/bullying-for-kids/
https://www.ncab.org.au/bullying-advice/bullying-for-parents/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://esafety.gov.au/
http://www.bullyingnoway.gov.au/
http://au.reachout.com/tough-times/bullying-abuse-and-violence
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THE JOURNALISM CLASS 

 
Maths 

Mrs Bennett has now returned from maternity leave!  She is working on Mondays and Tuesdays, whilst 
Mr Napier takes her classes for the remaining days of the week.  

The Mathematics Faculty encourages all students to continue to work hard in preparation for their Term 
3 tests and HSC trials/exams.  

 

 
 

Written by Emily Gilmour 

 
CAPA   

On Tuesday 6th September at 6:30pm in the school hall, Maitland Grossmann High School CAPA 
students will be performing their projects.  The Technology and Visual Arts students will also have their 
projects on display.  Everyone is welcome to attend.  

 
Social Science 

Quite recently, Year 8 participated in their annual Blue Mountains excursion, which is designed to 
broaden the horizons of students and help increase their interest in Geography as a subject, as well as 
providing an unforgettable experience for all involved.  Students were accommodated overnight in the 
Blue Mountains.  They had the rare opportunity to visit Jenolan Caves, an opportunity that is not 
presented often to students who are in high school.  Also included was a visit to the Katoomba Scenic 
World.  Overall, the excursion proved insightful and educational, as well as an adventure for all 
students involved. 

Written by Andrew Robertson 

 
ESL 

The school had an exciting time hosting 29 Japanese students and 2 teachers from Sukagawa Toyo 
High School.  We went dolphin watching and visited the Hunter Valley Zoo.  The Japanese students 
spent some time in classes and had lessons in Australian slang and idioms.  When the Japanese 
students departed, there were many tears and a number of Australian students decided that they 
wanted to visit Japan next year.  

 
 
Canteen  

Thank you very much for helping the School Canteen, especially with the recent paint job.  It is always 
lovely for us canteen ladies to hear students use their manners and being polite, it makes our job 
much more enjoyable.  The recent addition of Garlic Bread has been a hit, and we thank you for 
making it a success. Thank you for being so considerate as well, with the paint job, as it took up a lot 
of space in the canteen area.  
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Little Big Shots Film Festival 

On Thursday 4th August, Drama students travelled to Sydney to visit the Sydney Opera House for Little 
Big Shots – Australia’s largest touring children’s film festival.  Little Big Shots features the best in local 
and international children’s shorts, animations, documentaries and child-produced films.  We asked 
Isabella Dyson about her experience: 
How did you enjoy the experience? 
It was alright, it was pretty interesting to watch. 
What did you enjoy most about the experience? 
Probably the film called Boomerang, that was pretty good. 
What made you enjoy that film most? 
It was about a family who lived in the bush and they got kicked out of their home and they had to 
move to the city, and how this ruined their idea of the world.  It was very interesting to me. 
 
 

Legacy Public Speaking Competition 

Congratulations to Year 10 student, Grace Ahrens on winning the Legacy Public Speaking Competition. 
Next she will head to Parliament House for the State Final.  On behalf of Maitland Grossmann, we wish 
Grace the best of luck! 

Written by Emily Gilmour 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
NAB Lions Youth of the Year for 2016/2017 

Applications for the NAB Lions Youth of the Year Competition are now open.  The program is designed 
to encourage, foster and develop leadership in conjunction with other citizenship qualities.  Any 
students interested in applying for this program need to see Miss McEntyre or Mrs Tannock in the 
English staffroom, to obtain an entry form.  
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Registrations for 2016/2017 season 
ALL Milo In2cricket (5-8yrs) participants 
have to register & pay OnLine this season. 

Please go to the link below to proceed: 
www.playcricket.com.au/club-finder/club-details?id=4387 

 
Registration for Junior (U/10 to U/16) and Senior players 

Where: Lorn Park Clubrooms 
Dates: Friday 12 & 19 August – 4.30pm to 6.30pm 

Saturday 13 & 20 August 9.30am to 11.30am. 
A Final Day will be held on Saturday 27 August 

9.30am to 11.00am. 
All new players are welcome to attend. If you are a NEW 
junior player OR are registering with NSCC for the 1st time 

please bring your Birth Certificate with you. 
OnLine Rego: Existing players will receive email instructions. 

 
Any further enquiries please 

Visit website: www.northscc.com.au OR 
Email: will.callinan@mn.catholic.edu.au OR 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/northernsuburbscricketclub 
Phone: Will Callinan 0410487331 

 
 
 

MAITLAND SWIMMING CLUB INC REGISTRATION FOR 2016-2017 SEASON 
 

Registration for the 2016-2017 season will be opening mid September.  Members from the 
2015-2016 season, will be contacted by email with instructions for re registering.  For new 

members please check the Maitland Mercury in September for information or contact 
maitswim@gmail.com. 

 
 
 

http://www.playcricket.com.au/club-finder/club-details?id=4387
http://www.northscc.com.au/
mailto:will.callinan@mn.catholic.edu.au
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  CITY UNITED DCC 
100th Year 

REGISTRATION 
                    DAYS 2016‐17 

“Come and play cricket at The Park in 2016‐17” 

              Registration dates 

Thursday’s 11 and 18 August 4:30pm – 6pm 

          Saturday 27 August 12pm – 2pm 

                             Where: 

        Maitland Park Bowling & Sporting Club 

     We cater for all ages from Milo in2cricket, T20 Blast to U16’s 

           Senior Registrations can also be taken on these dates 

             All our grounds are based in beautiful Maitland Park 

  Come and join us in our 100th year and be a part of the centenary 

         Contacts for further information 

          Michael – 0417498370 vikkijordan@bigpond.com 

Paul – 0419 294 033 pbrownle@ausgrid.com.au or 

kritpaul@bigpond.net.auhttp://cucc.nsw.cricket.com.au/ 

                Find us on Facebook 

Sponsorship Opportunities exist for the 100th year.  If you have a business 
wanting to be a part of the celebrations, contact Paul on the above number. 

mailto:vikkijordan@bigpond.com
mailto:vikkijordan@bigpond.com
mailto:pbrownle@ausgrid.com.au
mailto:kritpaul@bigpond.net.au
mailto:kritpaul@bigpond.net.au
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